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Legislation Details

File #:  Version: 123-0168 Name:

Status:Type: Contract Amendment Approved

File created: In control:1/18/2023 FPD Board of Commissioners

On agenda: Final action:2/7/2023 2/7/2023

Title: PROPOSED CONTRACT AMENDMENT

Department(s):  Department of Planning and Development

Vendor:  Interface Engineering, Chicago, Illinois

Request:  Authorization for the Forest Preserves of Cook County to increase  contract

Good(s) or Service(s):  Professional services to provide architectural and engineering design and
construction administration services for a new heating and air conditioning system for the Forest
Preserves’ General Headquarters located in River Forest.

Original Contract Period:  12/15/2021 - 3/14/2025

Proposed Contract Period Extension:  N/A

Total Current Contract Amount Authority:   $257,511.00

Original Approval:  12/14/2021, $184,846.00

Previous Increase(s):  Administrative increase ($17,450.00); Board Approval 4/5/2022 ($55,215.00)

This Increase Requested:  $74,989.00

Estimated Fiscal Impact:  FY 2023 $64,989.00, FY 2024 $10,000.00

Accounts:  Professional Services 51009.520830, 51028.520830, 51030.520830, 51031.520830,
51051.520830, 51033.520830 and future Construction and Development accounts

Contract Number(s):  #74000009962 issued under RFP #21-80-44

Concurrences:
The Chief Financial Officer has approved this item. Final amendment is subject to legal review and
approval.

The Vendor has met the Minority- and Women-Owned Business Enterprise Ordinance provisions via
direct participation.

District(s):  9

Summary:  Increase in the contract amount is needed to cover additional work that was not part of the
original scope or prior amendments. The original scope of work for this contract was for architectural
and engineering services for the replacement of existing old and inefficient heating, ventilation and air
conditioning (HVAC) systems at the Forest Preserves’ General Headquarters (GHQ) building.

Diagnostic testing conducted under the original contract scope of work revealed the existing building
envelope had severe air infiltration issues that needed to be corrected to meet the energy efficiency
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performance requirements of the new system. Due to budget constraints at the time, Forest Preserves
staff requested Board approval of a contract increase for the study and preliminary design of several
lower-cost solutions including the installation of storm windows.  Because the lower-cost options
would still require significant capital investment and have a limited useful life, window replacement is
now the preferred solution. Additional funds are required to perform architectural work associated with
designing and detailing the new windows to meet energy and historic preservation objectives, review
mock-ups of the proposed replacement systems, and ancillary services.

The original RFP for this project was solicited publicly and two (2) firms submitted proposals. A
selection committee reviewed the proposals and determined Interface Engineering to be the most
responsive.
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approveFPD Board of Commissioners2/7/2023 1 Pass

File #: 23-0168, Version: 1

Forest Preserve District of Cook County Printed on 5/6/2024Page 2 of 2

powered by Legistar™

http://www.legistar.com/

